OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
November 14th, 2024

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events. For October
the district hydraulically cleaned 13,096 feet of line, and televised 7,171 feet of
line.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...i.e., < 2 SSO's, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades as scheduled, The
Transformer we had to reorder was shipped on November 6" and we are
waiting on delivery.

e Operations staff rebuilt the secondary sludge pump at Huston Creek, and
Maintenance staff have rebuilt the retaining wall at Huston Creek plant as
well as installed a French drain behind it.

 Management has started Winter weather prep, vehicle tire chains have all
been installed and tested prior to first snow. Winter weather gear has been
ordered for new employees and those needing replacements. Staff has
conducted emergency bypass training at all lift stations and at Huston
Creek Plant in preparation for the upcoming wet season.

e Management has reviewed and updated the On Call, Standard Operating
procedures and have conducted a training with all staff to ensure all
employees have a proper understating of On Call Protocols. We also
hosted an in person defensive driving training class this month.



